Minutes of the Meeting held November 14, 1934.

Book 6, Page 351

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Aldermen was held in the Town Hall at 8 o'clock P. M., November 14, 1934, with Mayor J. M. Foushee presiding and the following Aldermen present: Messrs. J. T. Dobbins, C. L. Eubanks, M. E. Hogan, B. S. Thompson and P. L. Burch; present also was Town Attorney B. D. Sawyer and Town Accountant M. L. Thompson.

Minutes of the meeting of the Board held October 10, were read and approved by the Board.

The following subjects were brought up and handled as indicated below.

Subject: F. H. Sparrow's Sewer Rent.

Mr. F. H. Sparrow came before the Board asking that he be relieved of his sewer charge. He stated that due to the sewer line being placed through his pasture thus causing a very bad condition to exist there, he felt that he should be relieved of his sewer rent. After a thorough discussion of the board, motion was made by Alderman Hogan, seconded by Alderman Dobbins all Aldermen present voting in the affirmative therefor that the City Manager be instructed to talk with Mr. Sparrow and try to work out some plan that would be fair to him and the town. Also to make some agreement whereby the town could cancel the sewer charge for his home place. After he has arrived at a suitable plan for Mr. Sparrow and the town report it back to the board for further action.

Subject: Traffic condition in front of the School.

Superintendent George Howard, Mrs. Breckenridge and two other women came before the Board asking that the town co-operate with them in trying to work out some plan that would help relieve the congested traffic condition in front of the school on Franklin Street and Cameron Avenue. After it was discussed by the Board, the City Manager and the Chairman of the Public Safety Committee were authorized to help Mr. Howard work out some plan that would help relieve the traffic situation up at the School.

Reports from the various departments were read and approved by the Board. Letters from the Police Department, Fire Department and the Health Department explaining why their reports were not made as instructed by the Board of Aldermen were read and approved by the Board.

Subject: Syphilis.

Due to the high percent of social diseases among the



Minutes of the Meeting held November 14, 1934.

Book 6, Page 302.

classes of people who work in the Cafeterias and homes of the citizens, the Board authorized Alderman C. L. Eubanks, and the City Manager and Dr. Nathan to work out some plan whereby the people working in cafeterias and homes would have to take blood test before they would be allowed to begin work in cafeterias or any public place where food is served.

Subject: Street Lights.

The City Manager stated that there were several places in town where street lights were needed. He stated that lights were needed at the following places: Glandon Drive near the W. C. Georges, one off Franklin Street in the rear of the Lueco Lloyd property, one on Cameron Avenue near the L. H. Hackney place and one on Rosemary Street opposite Green McDades. The City Manager was authorized to procure from Mr. Bennett the cost of installing these lights and if there is no extra cost other than the regular rental have the street lights installed.

Subject: Bill from Consolidated Service Plants

The City Manager stated to the Board that he had received a bill from the Consolidated Service Plants, which was caused by an electric pole line being wrecked by a car on Battle Iane, and causing several lights to be blown out. He stated that he had talked to Mr. Bennett in regard to this charge and he had stated that he would settle with the town on a fifty-fifty basis. After a full discussion of the board, motion was made by Alderman Eubanks, seconded by Alderman Burch all Aldermen present voting in the affirmative therefor that the City Manager be authorized to settle with Mr. Bennett on the above basis.

Subject: Name of Street to be placed on Curb.

The Mayor appointed Alderman Dobbins and Alderman Eubanks to get the correct spelling of the street names and turn them over to the street committee so that they can put them on the intersections of the streets.

Subject: Mr. Carter and the Street Work.

Alderman Eubanks stated that Mr. Carter had asked him to get the board to instruct the City Manager to write him a letter and let him know just what the town wanted to do about the street work. After a full discussion of the Board motion was made by Alderman Dobbins, seconded by Alderman Hogan all Alderman present voting in the affirmative

Minutes of the Meeting held November 14, 1934.

Book 6, Page 303

therefor that the City Manager be authorized to write Mr. Carter and tell him that the town would be glad to continue the street work under the same condition as existed last spring. Also they would have some more drainage and sidewalk work which they would like to have done with the relief labor.

Subject: Man to succeed Alderman R. D. W. Connor, Resigned.

After a discussion of the Board, Mr. R. J. M. Hobbs was nominated as Alderman to succeed Dr. R. D. W. Connor resigned. Motion was made by Alderman Burch, seconded by Alderman Hogan, all Aldermen present voting in the affirmative therefor that Mr. R. J. M. Hobbs be appointed to fill the unexpired term of Dr. R. D. W. Connor.

There being no further business, the Meeting of the Board of Aldermen adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

JOHN M. FOUSHEE, MAYOR

L'illian L'loyd

Book 6, Page 354

STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA: COUNTY OF ORANGE:

I, R. J. M. Hobbs, do solemnly swear that I will faithfully and impartially discharge the duties of an Alderman for the Town of Chapel Hill, according to my best skill, ability, and judgment.

R J. M. Hobbs

Subscribed and sworn to before me this 12th day of December, 1934,

Mayor of Chapel Hill.